
 

 

 

 

Term 1, 2017 30th January – 13th April 
 
March 13th Adelaide Cup Public Holiday 

  17th Soccer Come and Try 3.30pm 
18th Community Movie night 

  21st Harmony Day 
  23rd Year 6/7 Cricket Carnival 
   

Thanks to our traffic 
monitors 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Week 4 
Jessica, Prabhleen & 
Munjir 
Week 5 
Jayde, Oscar & Jimmy 
 

NEWSLETTER 

No. 3   March 3rd, 2017 

 

From the Principal’s Desk 
 

Over the first 5 weeks we have been trialling 

eating lunch after lunchtime play. We have been 

collecting feedback from the students with 

many being very positive about the change and 

others wanting to switch back. Some of the 

positives have been significant, we have far less 

rubbish in the yard and we have a calm timeslot 

while eating lunch to discuss any yard issues 

which may arise. This has led to less learning 

time interruptions.  

After much discussion of the Pros and Cons we 

have decided to flip back to our old system for 

the remainder of term ς eat before play, but 

again collect feedback from the student sand 

monitor the rubbish to keep the yard clean. To 

help this after the 10 minute eating time we will 

be asking students to only take unwrapped food 

into the yard. If they have not finished eating 

they will need to sit and eat by the shelter shed 

before they go off to play.  

We have also trained a number of senior 

students as Peer Mediators so that students 

have help sorting out low level yard issues. We 

have also introduced some oversize board 

games to the yard which have been very 

popular. 

We hope that these measures will help to keep 

the positive aspects of the change while 

accommodating the need to eat earlier. 

Prospect Council and Rotary club have joined 
together to host a family movie night on our 
oval on Saturday 18th March. We are really 
excited to be hosting this event and hope many 
of our families will attend. Our Building 
Communities Team will be offering popcorn and 
glowsticks for sale on the night and we would 
love volunteers to help with the stall. Rotary will 
be hosting a BBQ and a coffee van will also 
attend. Please consider attending it will be a fun 
night for all. 
 
  



 

 

 

 

Rooms 0-4 Learning 
In our reception cohort we have started focusing 
on shape. We have started learning firstly about 
1 Dimensional shapes and how the ends don't 
stick together. We used some wool and play 
dough to make lots of different 1D shapes and 
then recorded 
them into our 
books. Then 
moving on to 2 
Dimensional 
shapes where 
the ends do 
stick together. 
 
Our focus in 
our mental routine in Maths has been the 

strategy subsisting, 
where you can look at the 
amount and just know 
how many there are. We 
started exploring this 
using a dice where we 
rolled the dice and could 
say the number 
immediately. We are 
learning that subitising is 
a quick way of counting 
and will help up to solve 

maths problematised situations more quickly.  
 
We also continue to learn our Jolly phonics 
sounds, learning up to 4 a week, and then now 
starting to blend the 
sounds together to 
make lots of different 
words. We have 
started guided 
reading sessions that 
teach the skills of 
reading, pointing to 
the words, finding 
sight words we know 
and answering 
comprehension 
questions after so 
develop 
understanding of the book.   
 
Room 3 and Room 4 have been learning class 
routines and class expectations.  Students have 
learnt the five Play is the Way Key Concepts 
starting with the Golden Rule “treat others as 
you would like them to treat you”.  These 
concepts encompass many of our school values 
and Growth Mindset thinking.  
 

Swimming week was exciting and all students 
loved challenging themselves to improve their 
swimming abilities, confidence and safety 
around water.  
In mathematics students are learning and 
reviewing counting strategies such as subitise, 
count on, double and turnarounds.  They have 
been working to solve problems using these 
strategies. An example of a problem is: 20 
students had swimming lessons.  They were put 
into 3 groups; Sharks, Seals and Dolphins.  How 
many students were in Sharks?  How many 
students were in Seals? How many students 
were in Dolphins? Students have written and 
drawn solutions and explained their 
mathematical thinking.  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We have all had a great time getting to know 
each other and establishing our routines.  We 
are looking forward to a great year 
 

School Uniform 
Due to the growth of our school and lack of 
storage space we will no longer be able to 
supply the following uniform items: 
Black trousers, shorts and skorts.  These items 
can all be purchased from local stores, who will 
stock a large range.. 
  
This stock we currently have will be on sale at 
the following prices until sold out.  Please note,  
not all sizes are available. 
 
Cargo trousers normally $22  now $17 
Cargo shorts normally $16  now $10 
Rugby shorts normally $12   now $8 
Girls skorts normally $15  now $10 
 

New Parenting SA videos 
available  
Parenting SA has recently developed 3 short 
videos on sleep for teenagers, sleep for 
toddlers, and the impact of screen use on sleep. 

 
http://www.parenting.sa.gov.au/videos.htm 
  

http://www.parenting.sa.gov.au/videos.htm


 

 

 

 

 

School Sport 
Come and Try Soccer 
Information and registration session for 
Saturday Soccer will be held on Friday 17th 

March, 3:30-4:30pm under the shelter shed. 
 
Aims: 

¶ To sign your child into a school soccer team 

¶ To find out more information about the 
Program 

¶ To sign up to volunteer as a coach or assist 
in coaching  

 
We are always looking for coaches, 
NO COACH = NO TEAM. Please contact Miss 
Amber (amber.heaft435@schools.sa.edu.au) or 
our new soccer delegate Dimitra 
(dimitra@internode.on.net) if you are interested 
in becoming a coach. 

 

Important Information for School 
Soccer 
All Coaches must attend mandatory coaches 
registration morning. 
Held on Saturday 6th May at the SA Amateur 
Soccer League Headquarters at Grange. 
Under 6, 7, 8 & 9 coaches meet from 8.30am – 
9.30am.  Under 10 ,11, 12 and 13 coaches meet 
from 9.30am -10.30am. 
Grass roots coaching course will be held from 
9.30am – 12pm at the same venue. 
 
The Soccer season commences on Saturday 
May 13th.  

 

Netball 8-13 year olds 
Season commences on May 6th, 2017.  
There has been a very high interest this year 
with teams currently being finalised for Netta, 
Primary and Sub-Junior divisions. Registration 
forms will be handed out to students who put 
their name on the interest sheet.  
 
We are always looking for coaches,  
NO COACH = NO TEAM.  Please contact Miss 
Amber (amber.heaft435@schools.sa.edu.au)  
or our netball delegate Cherie 
(nattrass@aapt.net.au) if you are interested in 
becoming a coach. 
 
RAN-EC training and DSCI Police clearance is 
required for all volunteers and coaches through 
our school.  Please see Gillian at the front office 
for more information.  
 

Check out our new sports news notice board 
situated near the front office for all the latest 
sport news regarding School sport, SAPSASA, 
Local Clubs, school carnivals and clinics. 
 

Movie Night 
In conjunction with the Rotary Club of Prospect 
and Prospect Council, our school is hosting a 
movie night on   
Please be sure to SAVE THE DATE for this 
great night. 
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The Premier's Reading Challenge is a literacy 
engagement program that was introduced by the 
Premier in 2004 to encourage students to read 
more books and enjoy reading to improve 
literacy levels.   The Challenge requires 
students to read 12 books between the 
beginning of the school year and early 
September. Some students have participated 
every year since the award began.  
At the end of the year, all students who 
complete the challenge will receive a certificate 
or medal.  
 
This year we are asking all students to take up 
the challenge.  If your child is reading books at 
home, these can be added to their recording 
sheet.   
Please encourage your child with their reading, 
and help them to complete the challenge. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
The benefits of the Premier’s Reading 
Challenge are:  

¶ Raises the profile of reading, libraries and 
literacy in schools  

¶ Gives students a focus on their reading  

¶ Encourages students to read more books 
and enjoy reading more  

¶ Encourages boys to participate by being 
'challenged'  

¶ Offers incentives for reluctant readers  

¶ Builds self-esteem and pride, school unity, 
and a sense of achievement  

¶ Increases the involvement of parents in their 
child's reading  

¶ Increases library borrowing  

¶ Contributes to increased literacy levels  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Early Bird Reading Invitation  

                                   

Great Books & Wonderful Company! 

Increase Student Engagement in Reading 

Did you know that an extra ten to fifteen minutes extra reading each day on top of 
regular reading at home and at school will have a significant impact on reading 

development? 

All students are invited to come along to Early Bird Reading. 

Where:  Resource Centre 

When:  Each morning before school from 8:35am to 8:55am Monday through to Friday. 

We look forward to everyone working together to gain a love of books and to reinforce the importance of 
regular reading. 



 

 

 

 

I would like to be on the Building Communities Team in 2017 
 
Name______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Email address_______________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone number ______________________________________________________________ 
 
I would not like to be on the Building Communities Team in 2017 but would like to volunteer to help out 
at events at the school 
 
Name_____________________________________________________________________ 
_ 
Email address_______________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone number_______________________________________________________________ 

Scholastic Book Club  
Twice a term, Scholastic distributes a book 
club catalogue where families can purchase 
book and stationery items at reasonable 
prices. If you wish to buy items, payments 
can be made to Gillian (cash or credit card 
accepted), or via the scholastic website: 
www.scholastic.com.au/schools/bookclub/ 
and click on the Parent Credit Card 
Payments tab.  All purchases return 20% of 
the sale to the school, which enables us to 
buy more great books for the library.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Scientist in Schools 
Phil Lock, our Scientist in Schools, will be 
working with our budding young scientists in 
years 5/6/7 again this year.  He will be working 
with them on STEM based projects. 
 

Too Smart 
We are trialing a new intervention strategy in 
maths with our year 1 and 2 students who need 
help with basic maths concepts.  Too Smart is a 
program for 6-8 year olds, designed by Seacliff 
Primary School.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Building Communities 
We are seeking parent volunteers to be part of Building Communities in 2017. 
What is the aim of Building Communities: 

- building school spirit and feeling of belonging amongst families 

- deeper sense of connection to our children’s learning 

- provide opportunities for broader connection for and with our multicultural families 

What does Building Communities do? 
- it is a body of parents that meet monthly to facilitate the connection of families in the school. we 

aim to run approximately 1 community event per term (eg movie night). 

What time commitment is involved with Building Communities: 
- meeting once a month on a Friday morning 9-11am at the school 

- helping out at events if available (1 event per term) 

Please fill out the area below if you are interested in volunteering. We are seeking both: 
- volunteers that would like to be on the Building Communities Team 

- volunteers that don’t want to be on the committee but would be available to help out at events. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Welcome 
This Term we would like to welcome to OSHC, 
Jack, Rihana, Callum, Keeyan, Patrick, 
Shylah, Ajay, Maxx, Taya, Aiza and Parthiv.  
We also would like to welcome back Mahee 
who after a year away from OSHC has just 
joined us again.  
 
We look forward to getting to know you all and 
having lots of fun together.  

OSHC Staffing 
Some of you may have noticed that our staff 
members during term have changed a little. 
Jess, who many are familiar with and was 
working vacation care only at the end of last 
year has now left us altogether. Jess is due to 
have a baby in May. We will keep you posted.  
Jo is no longer working during Term due to her 
other work commitments, we may see her now 
and then during vacation care. We have said 
goodbye to Kelly who worked vacation care. 
Kelly has a teaching contract and is looking 
forward to enjoying a break over the school 
holidays.  
We also have Tahlia who has worked in 
vacation care only up until now, working during 
term as well. Tahlia is currently studying at 
Tafe for her Diploma in Children’s services.  
 
Jill, Talia and Hayley who most know and are 
familiar with will still be working OSHC and 
Vacation Care. 

 

This Term at OSHC 
This term at OSHC our focus so far has been 
about us and getting to know you. We have 
also celebrated Chinese New Year with 
related craft and cooking activities. We even 
got to check out our fortune with fortune 
cookies. 
We have tried different styles of painting. We 
even had a visit from Adaya’s new pet. It has 
really been great to see some of the children 
using their imaginations and showing of their 
creativity.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Out of School 
Hours Care  

Have you picked up extra hours at work?  
Remember OSHC is available every day before and after school 

and 
even in school holidays!! Ring Jill on 83442818 for more info.  

Celebrating Chinese New Year 



 

 

 

 

 

During week 4, students in years 1-5 
participated in swimming lessons at the 
Thebarton Aquatic Centre.  
 
The instructors assessed each child¡s 
ability, and activities were organised 
according to their swimming level. This 
included learning about swimming strokes, 
survival techniques and water safety, and 
the use of various equipment.  
 
Students have learnt how to float, use 
kick-boards, life vests and other 
floatation devices. They also learnt how 
to assist someone who may be in trouble 
in the water. There was even time for 
some fun and games at the end of the 
week.  
 
Well done to all students who 
demonstrated their ability to learn a 
challenging skill and have fun too! 

Swimming 


